23 April 2004

PRESS RELEASE

Royal Borough of Windsor & Maidenhead

Forthcoming Windsor Rural Planning Panel Meeting

At 6.30pm on 24 March 2004 at the Guildhall, Windsor

The Windsor Rural Planning Panel resolved to approve application reference 02/80864 at the Rural Planning Meeting on 25 February 2004 but Officers took the matter back to the meeting on 3 March claiming that there had been some confusion over the decision.  Please find enclosed notes taken by our Agent who attended the original Panel meeting. 

We are extremely concerned at the turn of events which seriously undermines the integrity of the Council.  I and my family will be attending the next Rural Panel meeting scheduled for 24 March and have asked Ward Councillors to challenge the minutes of the meetings held on 25 February and 3 March, and set the record straight with regard to the original resolution which was a 5 to 1 vote in favour of approving the application but with a one year temporary consent.  The official minutes state that Mrs Bateson wished her name to be recorded as voting against this decision.  That is a correct record because she first proposed refusal of the application, a vote was taken and lost hence the revised proposal to approve which was supported 5 for and 1 against – Councillor Bateson being the single recorded opponent of the decision to approve.  

It is quite clear that at the very least the Officers of the Royal Borough of Windsor & Maidenhead have behaved in an incompetent manner.  Even the Case Officer has confirmed that the decision taken on the night was to approve the application. 

We have as a result been obliged to take legal advice on this matter.  I would hope however that the Ward Councillors will set the record straight at the next Panel meeting which I will be attending.  

Colin Rayner

Tel: 07778 547542

Members of the press: Please attend the above meeting to find out how this issue is resolved by the Council.
